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October 5, 2021 

ORDER PERMITTING FILING BY EMAIL 

The Order dated March 24, 2020 is hereby withdrawn, and this Order is entered 
in its place. 

Until further notice, all parties practicing before the Board may file documents by 
email (ibla@oha.doi.gov). A paper copy of the document should not be mailed to the 
Board. The Board accepts for filing documents with a digital signature. Documents 
should not exceed 20 MB per email. Documents received after 5 :00 pm Eastern time will 
be deemed filed the following day. The Board will send parties an email acknowledging 
receipt of any emailed document. 

The Board's regulation at 43 C.F.R. § 4.401(c) allows for service by email if the 
party to be served consents. We encourage parties to work together to permit electronic 
service of all documents filed with the Board by email. 

The Board may issue additional orders addressing filing procedures and deadlines 
as circumstances warrant. 
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